
Hand in Hand 
Friday 15th November 2024 

Notice: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the 
newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily     

endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Message from Miss Furnish Dear Parent/Carer 

It has been a busy week here, finished of with a non-school uniform 
day for Children in Need. Thank you to all of you for your generosity. 
We will be using the donated toys at the Christmas Bazaar to sell and 
continue our fund raising for this important charity.  The police joined 
us this week, to talk to the children about how they help in the 
community and their role. The children were exceptionally well 
behaved and inquisitive. Speaking with some of the children today, 
they told us they think they would like to be a member of the police 
and support others.  

Finally, I wish you all a restful weekend. Take care. 

KS1 Book Of The Week:  Who’s Afraid of The Big Bad Book? 

Author: Lauren Child Book Level: 4.5  

Herb never imagined the dangers when he decided to scribble on and cut up his book 

of fairy tales. Drawing moustaches on the characters, pasting telephones into the 

rooms, and cutting out Prince Charming and the royal thrones had seemed like good 

fun. But then Herb never imagined he'd fall into the book one night. 

KS2 Book Of The Week: Why The Whales Came 

Author: Michael Morpurgo Book Level: 5.2  

Gracie's father warns her to stay away from the Birdman. But Gracie and her friend Daniel 

discover that the Birdman isn't mad or dangerous. The Birdman warns them to stay away 

from the abandoned Samson Island, telling them it's cursed. Could he be right? 



CALENDAR 
(additions in red)                                                                                                  

 
 

18.11.24 Flu Immunisation—School 
29.11.24—Non-uniform day for Secret Santa (info to come) 

29.11.24—Christmas Lantern Parade—Rectory Road (Outside St Meriadoc School) - 5.30pm 

29.11.24 Adult Bingo - School Hall - Doors open at 6.15pm 

17.12.24—EYFS Nativity morning performance—10:00am 

17.12.24—EYFS Nativity afternoon performance—2:00pm 

20.12.24— KS2 Christmas Service— Centenary Wesleyan Church (Pink Church) at 10:30 
24.02.25—Inset Day—School closed to pupils                                                                                                      
23.07.25 - Inset Day - school closed to pupils  
02.10.25—Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

 

 

 
 

This week in team EYFS… 

We have been learning our new story, ‘The Enormous 

Turnip’. The little old man planted a seed and it grew 

and it grew and it grew until it was enormous! 

Everyone helped to pull up the turnip. 

Each day in school, we retell the story using the 

puppets and we like to draw story maps too. We have 

used our story maps to retell the story to our friends.  

 
 

 

 

Reminder: 

Flu Immunisation at school on Monday 
the 18th Nov. 



Position Class  % Attend Number of Late 

pupils 

Change from  

last week 

1st Coverack 98.7 3 -1 

2nd Newlyn 98.3 5 +1 

3rd Gwithian 98.1 3 +2 

4th Marazion 97.1 4 0 

5th Truro 97.1 10 -1 

6th Helston 96.7 3 0 

7th Chapel Porth 95.5 7 +1 

8th Falmouth 95.2 12 +3 

9th St. Piran 94.0 0 -2 

10th Portreath 92.5 5 0 

11th Polduh 92.4 5 +1 

12th St. Blazey 90.1 2 +3 

13th St. Petroc 87.9 3 -2 

14th Porthcurno 81.1 0 -2 

Totals Whole School 94.1 41 -17 

ATTENDANCE DATA   

This year’s target is  

96%     

Congratulations to  

Coverack 

who came  

first  

this week. 

 

 

 

 
We have started our first history unit in Year 

2, all about explorers. We learned about 
Christopher Columbus and why he was 

significant. Columbus was a sailor. He became 
famous as the explorer who found new lands 

called ‘The Americas’. But actually, many 
people already lived there. He found the 

Americas by accident. He was actually looking 
for a new way to get to China and India. 

 

 

 

 
As mathematicians we are learning to multiply and 

divide by 6 

Using resources, we learnt to multiply and divide by 
6 and how this relates to our 3 times tables. We are 
working hard to remember our 6 times tables facts 
and using different strategies that we can use to 

help us!  



 

 

 

 

Stunning Start: Frostbite Fingers! 

For our stunning start into the topic ‘Pole to Pole’, we created Frostbite Fingers! We learnt 
all about frostbite and how an explorer may contract it (in their fingers/toes/ears/cheeks) 

and discussed how they could avoid it. We also learnt about Ranulph Fiennes (a famous 
explorer), who had to cut off his own fingers after contracting frostbite! We used Modroc 
(plaster of Paris) to shape around our fingers, then painted them in blue/black/white/grey 

colours to make it look as though we had frostbite.  

 

 

 

 

 

Bogdan for participating so well in 
our PE lessons and impressing us 

with his hand ball skills.  

 

 

Christmas Card Order 

 

Cards/mugs/tags and coasters should all 
have reached you at the end of the day. 

If there are any problems, class, names or 
spellings, please contact Mrs Crocker as 

soon as possible. 

 

Many thanks for raising money for the 
benefit of the children. 

 

It is greatly appreciated 

 

 

 



 

 

 



Congratulations to the following 

pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   

Class Name Reason for certificate 

Porthcurno Marleah For  being GREAT and trying her best in all she does! We are so proud of you. 

Chapel Porth Amalia For having a GREAT week and trying her best. 

Poldhu Elowen For having a GREAT week and being GOLDEN and TENACIOUS when being an 
independent learner. 

Gwithian Layla For some impressive problem-solving skills in maths this week when adding. 
You are ASPIRATIONAL Layla as you love to challenge yourself! 

Portreath Scarlett For always being GOLDEN and for being a fantastic role model for the class. 

Marazion Caleb For his GREAT writing and ideas about tools to use in different zones. 

Coverack  Harriet For being GOLDEN and following instructions with thought and care as well as 
trying her very best in and outside the classroom. 

Truro Jack T For being so RESPONSIBLE and brave during swimming this week. 

Falmouth Poppy For always being EMPATHETIC and considerate towards others. 

Newlyn Charlie For always being a RESPONSIBLE member of the class. 

St. Piran Harrison For being GOLDEN and RESPONSIBLE this week taking Yashar under his 
wing. 

St. Blazey Jenson For always being GOLDEN and continuously carrying out small  
acts of kindness. 

Helston Travis For being RESPONSIBLE across all subjects this week when correcting his 
spellings independently using resources. 

St. Petroc Willow For being a GOLDEN pupil and showing real tenacity in our tag rugby sessions. 
Well done! 



CROFTY VACANCIES 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 



Menu for week commencing Monday 17th November 2024 

 


